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The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission, 
Minutes of the Technology Subcommittee Meeting Held November 08, 2011
In attendance:

	Committee Members Present
	Others Present

	T. Keen, Chair
	B. Coleman
	E. Maute

	R. Baldwin
	M. Davis
	G. Maute

	K. Blessing
	K. Foskey
	B. O’Neill

	R. Sterling
	J. Levins
	J. Schneider

	B. Vanderwende
	
	

	S. Webb
	
	

	
	
	

	Committee Members Absent
	
	

	L. Lee
	
	

	L. McCormick
	
	

	
	
	

	Ex-Officios Present
	
	

	L. Towle
	
	

	E. Kee
	
	



This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 


Call to Order/Welcome:

Chairman Keen called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., and welcomed everyone in attendance.  

Approval of Minutes:

No prior minutes to approve.
Discussion and Action Items:
Review State Technical Standard for Manure Incorporation
Chairman Keen introduced the topic of the Environmental Integrity Project (EIP), which is an environmental group out of Washington, DC. They have challenged the State Technical Standard for manure incorporation, saying that they want it to read as ‘dry manure litter with fields with medium phosphorous site index should be incorporated within 72 hours. If the fields are high in phosphorous site index they should be incorporated within 48 hours; and very high should be incorporated within 24 hours. Liquid manure should be required to be incorporated within 48 hours on medium phosphorous soils; within 24 hours on high phosphorous soils’. And they are saying they don’t think farmers should be applying any liquid manure to very high phosphorous fields. 
Mark Davis added that Ashley Toy, EPA, also had comment on the manure incorporation Technical Standard. Her comments were more along the lines that the manure incorporation standard as written is a little weak. He added that they aren’t really challenging the standard; they are always open to public comment and they are not being challenged like a regulatory challenge. The standard could be left as is, but the comments deserve due process. In context, whether the fact matters or not, Maryland has rewritten their Nutrient Management Law and has sent it out for public comment now, and part of their rewrite was requiring manure incorporation in a certain amount of time and with certain methods. He is not saying that they have to do what Maryland is doing, only that they have to consider all these things together. 
Commissioner Vanderwende said that all of Maryland’s proposed changes were published in the Delmarva Farmer last week. 

Commissioner Blessing stated that there is a big difference when you look at the topography of Maryland; you would have to get into northern New Castle County as far as slope issues are concerned.

Mark Davis responded that from EPA’s perspective, and from the perspective of environmental groups, they are also considering volatility not just runoff. And that’s where their comments are coming from.

Chairman Keen said that he was under the impression that if manure was rained on within 3 days after application, it was the same as incorporation. Commissioner Vanderwende stated that it’s a little tighter than that on poultry litter; he thought it was 24 hours for it or nitrogen would be lost.

Unknown speaker: if you are going by rainfall and you get a big rainfall, then you’ve got a runoff problem. Mark Davis said that’s where EPA is coming from.
Chairman Keen offered that most farmers are turbo tilling manure in anyway. Mark Davis responded that he knows that and he doesn’t agree with how EIP laid out their requirements based on phosphorous levels in the soil. He isn’t sure that should be the criteria used to consider how things are done; that might be a dangerous road to go down. But, he doesn’t see anything wrong with looking at the manure incorporation standard to see if it needs improvement.
Commissioner Blessing said that he has a problem with ordering manure incorporation based on phosphorous site index. Another thing is that they are still going by the standard of crop removal rates that’s best 4 years out of 7. If an area has done a phosphorous site index with all the stuff that’s outlined in that document, and you’re going on crop removal rates, they are still within their rights to apply. He doesn’t know how they can alter or improve much on the incorporation levels. When you factor in the value of the manures (prominently poultry manure), it behooves the farmer to incorporate as quickly as possible. Now there are timing applications; no earlier than mid-February, so it’s not being left laying out there over the winter. Any fall applications are primarily done before small grains, and it’s incorporated and infused practically immediately upon application. 
Chairman Keen suggesting putting a bullet in that reads something like, ‘best practice would be to incorporate manure within 24 hours after application unless a rainfall event occurs within that 24 hours after application.’ 
Mark Davis asked if that tight a timeframe was practical. Larry Towle responded that Maryland says within 72 hours.
Chairman Keen clarified that he is saying that incorporation within 24 hours or a rain event as a best management practice.  Mark Davis offered that it could be worded, ‘our recommendation is…’ He added that you have to be careful how you word those things because they can later be used as a hammer against you.
Commissioner Blessing said that there have been published tables outlining temperatures and the amount of volatility that occurs under certain temperatures within a certain timeframe. He doesn’t know that phosphorous is an issue, but with nitrogen you can lose up to 40- to 50% in 80 degree temperatures within 4 days. Mark Davis added that he feels that they were trying to backdoor phosphorous with some of those comments. Manure application doesn’t belong in the manure incorporation technical standard. 

Larry Towle agreed with Commissioner Keen, saying that most of the guys that are utilizing it for the nitrogen are disking it in within 24 hours; or they are doing something to get it in within 24 hours.
Mark Davis said that he has enough information to rewrite the standard and that he will run it by the Subcommittee prior to sending it in.

Commissioner Webb thought that they had removed manure incorporation from the State Technical Standards, and 
Mark Davis responded that he didn’t remember what they had done with this one, and that’s why he was a little bit at a loss. 

Commissioner Webb added that he has never gotten a better PSNT test than when he has turbo tilled the manure in.
Chairman Keen asked if they wanted to throw manure incorporation out of the State Technical Standards. Mark Davis responded that they could unless the farmer is using no till practices.

Commissioner Webb said that he heard that NRCS has taken turbo till out of their program. K. Foskey responded that they have. He added that there is such a disturbance that it doesn’t meet the 90% standard and that there is more disturbance than what is allowed with longer term no till. Commissioner Webb said it doesn’t hurt for it to still be a BMP. Chairman Keen suggested a reference to the guy that is 100% no till, that incorporation is not necessary. Mark Davis agreed stating that he could say, ‘if you are 100% no till, refer to standard xyz. If not, then the optimal practice is to incorporate within 24 hours, unless there is a rainfall.’

Chairman Blessing doesn’t know how many farmers broadcast manure into standing green cover or top dressing small grains in the spring. Erosion is not necessarily an issue and he doesn’t know how much the grains should matter; it encapsulates and some of the gasses may volatize. Mark Davis said that he would be hesitant to put that into a technical standard because the best management practice from an environmental standpoint, not from an agronomic standpoint, would dictate that you are not applying any nutrients to that small grain. They want to see small grains used as cover crops to scavenge excess nutrients. Commissioner Baldwin asked that Mr. Davis use the word ‘available’ instead of ‘excess’. He noted that the choices this evening are: 1) Thanks for submitting their comments, they have been reviewed and we are leaving our Standard as it is; or 2) Thanks for submitting their comments, and we are making the following changes to our Standard.

Chairman Keen feels that they need to address the no till. He suggested leaving it in the Standard with best management recommendations. 

Mark Davis added that there is a movement coming regarding broadcast spreading in general. The environmental groups would prefer that you don’t broadcast spread at all. There are those that accept that the application of manures as a nutrient source is a given and even a good thing; their beef is not how it is incorporated, but how it is applied. He thinks that issue will be before the Committee within a year. Commissioner Vanderwende said that he thinks more important than how it’s applied, is when it’s applied. Chairman Keen stated that Maryland is stating that broadcast spreading cannot be within 35 feet. Mark Davis agreed and said that he thinks it is specific to manure. Chairman Keen said it says commercial fertilizer. Mark Davis said they are doing setbacks; the feds can’t do that. Larry Towle said it’s the same broadcast fertilizing; 35 feet and a 10 foot. Chairman Keen added that you can put liquid on within 10 feet.

Commissioner Blessing asked if Delaware was the same, 35 feet unless you are incorporating, you can put it within 10 feet. Mark Davis said that this isn’t CAFO, it’s their nutrient management law. He added that anything in the Technical Standard is just a policy, it’s not a regulation. Larry Towle said that he thinks because they referenced the Technical Standards and best management practices in the law, they are not regulatory.

Review State Technical Standard for Nutrient Management Code 590

Chairman Keen said he thinks that their problem with it is that they are not specific on when manure application should be done.  Mark Davis stated that his response to them on the 590 Standard has always been, ‘that’s a national standard. If they have a problem with it; it’s something that EPA and NRCS need to work out between themselves.’ Chairman Keen said that he would add to the response that Delaware has a no-nitrogen application rule from December 7th through February 15th. Larry Towle offered that Maryland’s application ban begins November 1st through March 1st. Chairman Keen said that Virginia Tech did a 3-year study down in Painter, and they said if you don’t have at least 50 pounds of phosphorous applied to a potato crop, you will take a yield hit because it is cool, wet soil. He related a story where he had a farmer plant ten acres of potatoes with no phosphorous application, and the plants grew well and you couldn’t tell any difference from the plants that had applied phosphorous. However, the farmer lost 50% of his yield at harvest. The State of Virginia tells the farmers to take the yield hit. The same yield loss will occur with any cool season crop that doesn’t have applied phosphorous. He added that even if you have medium- to high-phosphorous soil and you don’t apply phosphorous to wheat, you will experience a yield loss in the fall.
Public Comments:  NONE
Next Meeting:
NONE
Adjournment:
Chairman Keen adjourned the meeting at 6:30 p.m.
Approved,

T. Keen, Chair Technology Subcommittee
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